A"B ASIAN INFRASTRUCTURE
N 4

INVESTMENT BANK

Sit Danny Alexander
Vice President, Corporate Sectretary

21 June 2016

Ms. Wawa Wang
CEFE Bankwatch Network

Dear Ms. Wang,

Thank you for yout e-mail on behalf of CEE Bankwatch Network, BothEnds and
RE:Common and the attached comments on the Bank’s Public Information Interim
Policy, dated June 10, 2016. We appreciate the feedback from civil society.

Your comments cover a wide range of issues and provide a latge number of
recommendations that will require careful review and consideration as the Bank continues
to develop its management systems and considers the application of the Interim Policy. We
recognize that a major theme of your comments is the desire for the Bank to adopt a series
of "time-bound" disclosure requirements for a large number of different types of Bank

activities, which will need to be a consideration as out systems evolve.

We expect to continue to refine the Interim Policy, as approved by the Board of
Directors, with annual reviews. The Interim Policy also provides that new policies will
articulate the disclosure requirements for information and documents to be produced
under that Policy.

We look forward to our continued engagement with you and your colleagues in the years
ahead and thank you again for your timely comments. We hope that you enjoy out

forthcoming 1* Annual Meeting in Beijing.

Sincerely,

ir Danny Alexander
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